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Record of the meeting held on March 23, 2009

The meeting began at 10:45 a.m. with 11 delegates. The Chair submitted the order of business for the consideration of the delegates present and, as there were no comments, proceeded to the first item on the agenda.

1. Consideration of the next Meeting of Negotiation in the Quest for Points of Consensus (feasibility, setting of dates, draft agenda, and draft schedule)

A number of delegations said they had not yet received instructions from their governments as to whether it was feasible to hold the next meeting of negotiation in the quest for points of consensus on the dates proposed at the last meeting of the working group.

Most of the delegations expressed interest in and willingness for the meeting of negotiation to take place. However, they also expressed concern about scheduling and human resource constraints that would affect attendance at all of the meetings scheduled by the Organization for the period leading up to the General Assembly.  The main concern for the missions was not being able to prepare for the meeting as they would like, this being a very important meeting within the negotiation process and they would not want to run the risk of holding a meeting in a rush.
There were also delegations that felt the meeting should be held as soon as possible so as to give the process continuity.

In general, the delegations were clear in stating that they would never wish to send a wrong or discouraging message, nor any indication of a lack of interest in the issue of the Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples. To the contrary, understanding the importance of the issue and the important juncture for the negotiations, they would want the next meeting to be a success with effective results, and this requires preparation and analysis.


Work on the mandate of the working group for the next period was also underscored as important, especially in terms of preparing the draft resolution to be presented to the General Assembly.

In the interest of finding consensus, after hearing the delegations the Chair summarized the comments and observations under two scenarios:

- Scenario One: To hold the meeting in the quest for points of consensus after agreeing on the most convenient date (in principle, April 27 through May 1). This implies recognizing how close it is to the Summit of the Americas and the General Assembly and, most of all, the political momentum that would prevent foreign ministries from being able to address the issues expeditiously. The outcome could be satisfactory or the meeting could end up being a little weak.

- Scenario Two: To propose that conditions are not favorable to holding the meeting of negotiation prior to the General Assembly, which DOES NOT mean avoiding responsibility nor failure to fulfill mandates but rather that the group would have to work steadfastly at coming up with an efficient and strong draft resolution so that a meeting of negotiation could be held after June. 


Against the backdrop of these two scenarios, the Chair invited the delegations to hold the necessary consultations and to attend a subsequent meeting to take a final decision. Accordingly, a meeting of the working group was set for Monday, April 30 and the Chair reminded the delegations of the importance of having a quorum in order to move decisions.


2. Other business

There being no request for the floor, the meeting was adjourned.
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